SOCIETY OF AMERICAN ARCHIVISTS

UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS CHAPTER

MINUTES

BOARD MEETING

FEBRUARY 25, 2009

Meeting called to order by Elizabeth Garber, 5:03 pm.

In Attendance:

Elizabeth Garber, President

Kathryn Brooks, Vice-President

Lisa Rivoir, Secretary

Sarah Arriaga, Treasurer

Chris Magee, Webmaster

Alexandra Myers, Fundraising Chair

I.
Excursions 

Board members looked into a visit to the Southwest Writers Collection in San Marcos based on a chapter members’ suggestion. Kathryn completed an online tour request form. The board discussed the possibility of scheduling a tour for a Friday afternoon in late March. Another chapter member will be visiting the SWC soon and will report back to the board on the archives, as the facility has been under renovation.

II.
Student attendance at SAA Annual Meeting

The board discussed Elizabeth’s proposal to send out a preliminary survey to other student chapters about the SAA Annual Meeting. It will be used to get a general idea of who is/is not planning to attend and why; the board can use the results to determine students’ concerns and find ways to help out/recruit, such as by creating an inexpensive guide to Austin. The Survey Monkey survey will include some basic multiple-choice questions, as well as more open-ended questions and a general comment box. Elizabeth will begin a preliminary draft of the survey and email it to the board within the next week for editing. The survey will be sent to the SAA student listserv and to group contacts from the SAA student chapter directory.  

III.
Website redesign

Chris shared an updated version of his logo prototype, as well as a chapter member’s sample logo. He also showed a sample color scheme and basic layout for the website. The board further discussed their visions for the website; the look of the site should be updated/modernized, but a major overhaul is not necessary. Board members debated how to incorporate a blog (link out to a separate blog site, or embedded in a page on the main site?) and what photo-sharing platform to use (a photo pool on Flickr, or a Google utility using an SAA Google account?). The preference was for an embedded blog (if it is not too complicated) and probably Google for photos. Alexandra also suggested placing a concise, catchy mission statement in a prominent place on the home page to quickly let visitors know what the organization is about. Additionally, Chris will look into rerouting the SAA email account through Gmail because of the large amount of spam to the account. 

IV.
Archives Week 2009

A.  Happy Hour

The board decided to hold a happy hour next week to discuss Archives Week 2009 themes and plans with the chapter. It will be held Wednesday March 4 at 5pm at El Mercado on 17th and Lavaca. 


B.  New Orleans Excursion/Disaster Recovery theme

The board discussed Tami’s suggestion that the chapter arrange an excursion to New Orleans. This trip could serve as background/research if the AW 2009 theme related to natural disasters. If this was the theme, the chapter could also look for speakers from other regions of the country that may have been impacted by other disaster occurrences (earthquakes, floods, etc.). In addition to a discussion of disaster recovery, perhaps the theme could be linked into archival facilities/renovation in general, or link in with the SAA’s sustainable archives theme for the annual meeting. 

With a Dallas trip in the fall, a New Orleans trip would likely be for two nights at the very end of the spring semester. The procedure for deposits, hotels, etc., would be similar to last year’s Mexico trip. All board members will conduct preliminary research on places of interest in the New Orleans area (archives, historical sites, etc.), getting in touch with iSchoolers who have contacts in the area, and speaking to Dr. Gracy about potential contacts there also.

V. 
Other Business

A. The money for Office Depot supplies is distributed once per academic year. Sarah will look at the catalogue and propose supplies that SAA could order. 

B. The SAA bulletin board on the 4th floor needs to be updated. It could include one of the stickers from the SAA, a bulletin about events happening with the chapter, and a poster about the Annual Meeting (we can get something from the SAA?). 

C. Administration of the SAA-UT Facebook group needs to be transferred to the new board.

D. Sarah will put the happy hour meeting on the iSchool calendar. 

E. The treasurer and the fundraising chair can begin to brainstorm additional ways to generate chapter funds.

F. 20 chapter members completed membership applications at last week’s meeting. Sarah will create a spreadsheet for membership info. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:00pm. 

